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SUBJECT: Letter of Recommendation – Mr. James “Jim” Sayers  
 
 
Dear Nominations Committee,  
 
Mr. Jim Sayers has decided to seek election to the ICC Board of Directors as the 
Secretary/Treasurer during the upcoming Annual Business Meeting in St. Louis, MO. 
 
With nearly 40 years of experience in the industry, Mr. Sayers has a breadth of 
knowledge and understanding to offer the ICC and our membership. His experience as 
both a designer and a code professional provide a unique balance of perspectives from 
“both sides of the counter”. Additionally, his experience includes not only his recent 
position on the ICC Board of Directors, but duties within many committees and other 
organizations in both his personal and professional lives. In the building department he 
has filled the roles of inspector, plans examiner, and chief building official. This diversity 
of experience provides him with an exceptional understanding of the unique challenges 
that we in the building safety industry face, as well as a robust and cultivated resource 
from which to pull possible solutions from. 
 
I personally had the opportunity to meet with Jim this year at the CALBO Annual 
Business Meeting in San Diego, California, the ICC Leadership Academy in Tampa, 
Florida, and the ICC Tri-Chapter (California Bay Area) Annual Business Meeting in 
Santa Cruz, Ca. On all three occasions Jim represented himself with humble 
professionalism and exceptional proficiency in all matters from field expertise, to 
administrative operations, to interpersonal communication skills. I considered Jim to be a 
friend and mentor after first meeting him, and more so after the subsequent interactions. 
 
Without reservation, The ICC Yosemite Chapter recommends Mr. James “Jim” Sayers 
for the position of ICC Board of Directors Secretary/Treasurer. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Danny A. Brown Jr. 
President, Yosemite Chapter International Code Council 


